West Central Neighborhood Council Meeting

West Central Community Center

Minutes of October 14, 2009

Members in Attendance: Joanne Austin, Donna Billeter, Brad Chinn, Brenda Corbett, George Craig, Judy Craig, Kelly Cruz, Rich Culnane, Luann DeWood, Dr. Marcus DeWood, George Engelhard, Judith Gilmore, Stan Glasgow, Daniel Herbers, Jen Hussey, Bea Lackoff, Tom Linzey, Toni Lodge, Rose Matisse, Bonnie McInnis, Sam McKee, Jenny Mele, Diane Morse, Jobie O’Neil, Annette Owen, David Padgham, Sister Ann Pizelo, Dorothy Spoerhase, Jo Ann Stewart, Kaye Turner.
Excused: Joe Guarisco, Kay Howard, Alexis Main, Helen Sandifur. 

Visitors: Jason Wheaton, Aleesha Kaundal, Mancleep Kaundal, Edith Huey, Jessie Norris, Jan Martinez, Felix Martinez, Bobby Enslow, Sheri Frankvic, Joe Shogan, Alex Mann.
Approval of Agenda: Chair asked members to amend the agenda, as she had 6 additions which were announcements. There was a motion to amend the agenda adding the 6 announcements. The motion was 2nd and passed unanimously.

Our WCNC Brenda Corbett Chair, read the 6 announcements’. They were as follows:

1. 3rd Annual Motorcycle Club drive to benefit Our Place, November 7th, 2009.

2. Coats for Kids – Need Volunteers to help distribute coats. Call Carolyn 326-9540.

3. Restorative Justice will help plant over 100 spring bulbs on Pettit Drive. We would like volunteers to come and interact with the kids. Call Brenda for more information.

4. PCED has asked us to form a committee so that we can put in our request for lamp posts.

5. West Central Development has a Public Hearing on October 27th, 9:00 am at City Hall in the council chambers. Please come and testify. 

6. A Public Safety Forum is scheduled for Wednesday, October 28th, 7:00 pm at the Native Project. The Executive Committee will meet at 5:30 pm prior to the Public Safety Forum.

I. INTRODUCTIONS: Introductions were made around the room.

II. Minutes Approval:
A motion was made to amend the September minutes. The motion was 2nd and opened for discussion. Several dates were incorrect and needed to be amended. It was agreed that the minutes would be tabled and submitted for approval with corrections at our next Council meeting. 

III.
Committee Reports:
· Treasurer’s Report:
Toni reported that there is $ 7111.09 in our regular draft account (savings) and $ 549.93 in our checking. We have earned $19.47 to date in dividends. The finance committee will meet on October 28th, 5:00 pm at the Native Project prior to the executive committee meeting. 

Cannon Park Shelter Update:
· George reported that the work on the shelter is approx. 1 month behind schedule.

· Community Assembly Report
No Report – There will be a Community Assembly Retreat on November 21st, 2009 at the West Central Community Center.

· West Central Community Development Association:
WCCDA is working with Coats for Kids. Rose reported that the community center serves approx. 75 children in before and after school programs. There will be a Halloween Carnival on October 30th, 7:00 – 8:30. If you would like to set up a booth or volunteer to help call Rick.   


.

· Planning Update:

The three sub committee’s met to work on their group assignment. The Greenstone group gave an update on their proposal for the Kendall Yards project. Kelly gave a slide show from the WC Planning walking tours. 

The next Stakeholder meeting will be held on the 1st Thursday, November 5th, 2009 at the Native Project, 1803 W Maxwell. All interested in this process are encouraged to attend.  Anyone with questions, please contact Kelly Cruz or George Craig. 

· Banner Report:

JoAnn reported that the new fall banners are up. 
· Neighborhood Clean up Committee & Dump Pass:
Daniel Herbers reported that the Fall Dump Pass handout will be November 14th, 2009 at COPS West. To receive a dump pass the recipient will be required to show proof of residence and is requested to fill out a neighborhood assessment. 

· Community Development – CDBG

The steering committee met October 6th and 13th to decide on the allocation of CBDG funds. A handout was passed out with the steering committee’s recommendations. The membership reviewed the recommendations. A motion was made and 2nd to approve the CDBG allocations as recommended by the WC Steering Committee after discussion the membership voted to approve the recommendations. 

· West Broadway Streetscape/SURGE:
See Special Orders. 

· Sidewalk Committee:

George along with the contractor and representative from the City’s engineering department physically inspected each sidewalk area to be repaired. Due to a new regulation many of the sidewalks may not be repaired this year. If the repair touches a tree root it must be marked and deferred to the City Arborist. If they determine that they can simply cut the root the arborist will undertake the project. If they determine that the tree needs to be removed, it must be replaced. It will cost $500-$600 to remove the tree and another $ 300.00 to replace the tree. After the work is complete the sidewalk can be repaired. We are requesting a meeting with the City Arborist, Parks and Engineering to get a formal policy. The sidewalk work is anticipated to begin in the next week.

· River Clean-up Report:

The river clean-up went well. This was our first project working with Restorative Justice. Thank you to all who participated.

· Public Safety Meeting:

There is a Public Safety meeting Tuesday, October 20th, 5:30 pm at Brenda’s house, 1102 N. Sherwood. There will be a Public Safety Forum on October 28th 7:00 pm at the Native Project, 1803 W Maxwell.

· Communications Committee:

The Communications Committee has met several times and has come up with a slogan for the neighborhood. “Where History Meets the Bend in the River” They are working on a historical time line of events and a new member packet. They are also planning on putting an article in the paper. Brenda announced that there will be a Communication Committee meeting in conjunction with the safety Committee meeting at her house Tuesday, October 20th. The meeting will start at 5:30 pm. 1102 N. Sherwood.

· North Bench:

The White Water Park is still in mitigation. Judith will provide a report.

Special Orders of The Day:  

Jason Wheaton – Greenstone

Greenstone Homes is working with Washington Trust Bank to move forward on the Kendall Yards project. They would like to work with the neighborhood council. The group is proposing reducing the density from 2500 to 900 residential units. They will build primarily 2 story townhouses. Greenstone is planning to start construction in 2010 if all goes well. They will start the residential units at Bridge Street. The price will start at $150,000 and the units will range from 1,200 – 1,500 sq. ft. with 2 car garages. To see examples of the residential product go to: www.Greenstonehomes.com.. In addition, they are planning on the completion of a section of the Centennial Trail and a linear Park. This may require closing Ohio. Greenstone would like to participate in the SURGE Project and see and opportunity to employ local youth. If you have questions Jason Wheaton can be reached at 458-5860 or jwheaton@greenstonehomes.com.

West Broadway SURGE/ Phase II Streetscape – Marcia Davis

The City of Spokane received a grant from the American Recovery & Investment Act which allowed us to fast tract the SURGE project. Marcia brought renderings of the project. They have identified the type of trees and plantings to be used. There will be interpretative signs at different parts of the SURGE project. The design is finished and ready to go out for bids. Planners believe that a contractor will be selected late in January of 2010. The contractor will be responsible for the maintenance for 2 years after competition. The City is working on a plan for maintenance after the initial 2 year period. If WCNC finds the funding to install lamp posts there will need to be a lighting study. The City does not do lighting studies so we will have to hire an independent consultant.

Unfinished Business:

Legal Status WC Development, LLC – Brad Chinn

Mr. Chinn gave his version of the legal status of his lawsuit against West Central Development LLC. and The City of Spokane. 

Kelly Cruz made a motion to send a letter of support for the West Central Development project to the Hearing Examiner for the Public Hearing on October 27th, 2009. The motion was 2nd and opened for discussion. A roll call vote was taken. The motion passed 19 for, 4 against and 2 abstentions. Marcus and Luann DeWood voluntarily recused themselves after concern was expressed about their ability to vote. Mr. Chinn chose to vote.

Hoopfest Basketball Court - Brenda Corbett

Brenda thanked everyone who came to Cannon Park to celebrate and guard the newly poured basketball court

A motion was made and 2nd to recognize Hoopfest for their gift to the neighborhood. The WCNC will have a official turn over to the WCN with a media blitz. After discussion the motion passed unanimously. 

New Business: 

Meeting Adjourned  

